Royal Air Force Museum secures National Lottery Investment for RAF Centenary Programme



RAF pilot uniforms through the decades

2018 will mark the centenary of the RAF and will be an occasion of national celebration and commemoration. As the oldest and longest serving air force in the world, the RAF has affected the lives of millions, driven technological innovations, pushed the boundaries of human achievement and become part of the UK's cultural identity.

As custodians of the RAF story, the museum is planning an ambitious programme of activities and events for the summer of 2018. Having opened, the HLF funded First World War in the Air, in December 2014, the museum now aims to deliver the next phase of work, which will tell the story of the first 100 years of the RAF by sharing the experiences of its service men and women and international partners.

The HLF support will act as a significant contribution towards the mseum's fundraising campaign for its RAF Centenary Programme with the HLF development grant award of £404,100 enabling the museum to progress its plans developing designs for new exhibitions ahead of a full £4.89million grant application.

The museum's plans include a re-landscaping of its London site with a view to enhancing the visitor experience and celebrating its heritage as the cradle of British aviation. Under the HLF-funded project there will also be a new visitor centre with a café, shop, soft play area and community spaces. A currently derelict 1930s RAF supply building will be transformed into a new restaurant.

A series of new permanent exhibitions will open in the summer of 2018. 'The First 100 Years of the RAF' and 'Now and the Future' exhibitions will enable visitors to understand the story of the RAF from its earliest years in the First World War to its global role today.

The museum is also rolling out a new digital programme, My RAF Story, which will collect and share personal stories of the men and women of the Service to ensure they are preserved for future generations.

[quote=Sir Peter Luff, Chair of HLF]"The foundation of the Royal Air Force is one of the most significant legacies of the First World War."[/quote]

A new learning programme will aim to inspire young people in science, technology, engineering and maths (STEM) subjects. Additionally, new apprenticeships and volunteering activities will help the museum conserve and display more of the incredible 1.2million objects within its collection representing the national memory of the RAF at work and play, war and peace.

Further planned phases of the RAF Centenary Programme will bring to life the stories of the London Aerodrome and RAF Hendon - from which the first airmail, parachute jump, night flight and aerial defence of a city took place. It will evoke memories of being a major centre of First World War aircraft production and later playing a role in the Battle of Britain.

Maggie Appleton, CEO of the Royal Air Force Museum, said: "I'd like to thank the Heritage Lottery Fund on behalf of all our staff and trustees for the generous support they have given us — we could not be happier! The story of the RAF is one of bravery, ingenuity and dedication which echoes within all our lives and will endure and enrich future generations. We are very excited to be given the opportunity to tell this story through the museum's collections and the voices of the individual men and women who served in the RAF and whose lives have been influenced by it."

Sir Peter Luff, Chair of HLF, said: "The foundation of the Royal Air Force is one of the most significant legacies of the First World War. It's wonderful that National Lottery players have made it possible to mark the RAF's centenary so fittingly. I'm sure they will enjoy the museum's outstanding collections of aviation technology combined with the extraordinary stories and courage of the men and women who have served in the RAF over those one hundred years."

Notes to editors

More information about the museum is available at the <u>Royal Air Force Museum website</u> or follow them on Twitter: <u>@RAFMuseum</u> or on <u>Facebook</u>.

Further information

RAF Museum: Ajay Srivastava on 020 8358 6410 or email: ajay@rafmuseum.org.



Brendan and Baljit at the First World War exhibition



Museum's latest major exhibition

Major new exhibition to explore The First World War in the Air